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Transfer Station Vehicle Permit Sticker Fee Goes Into Effect on July 1, 2023 

Despite the implementation of numerous initiatives by the town to mitigate rising costs, operational 
losses for the Transfer Station continue to grow.  As a result, effective July 1, 2023, Wilton residents 
will be required to have a newly purchased vehicle permit sticker in order to use the Wilton Transfer 
Station for any purpose, including recycling.  FY2024 vehicle permit sticker fees are as follows:  

• $40 for first vehicle for residents age 64 and younger. 
• $20 for second vehicle.   
• Residents age 65 years and up, $20 for any vehicle.   

There is a maximum of two stickers per household.  New permit stickers will be required for each 
fiscal year (July 1 – June 30).   

Vehicle permit stickers may be purchased on-line through the Town of Wilton website, in-person at the 
Wilton Town Clerk’s office, or by mail.  Please complete the Transfer Station Vehicle Permit 
Application available on the Town of Wilton website.  If purchasing in person, bring the completed 
application, your vehicle registration(s) and a check payable to the Town of Wilton to the Town Clerk’s 
office. If ordering online, email the completed application and your registration to 
townclerk@wiltonct.org.  If ordering by mail, send the completed application with a copy of the 
vehicle(s) registration, a self-addressed stamped envelope, and a check made payable to the Town of 
Wilton.  Wilton Town Clerk is located at Wilton Town Hall, 238 Danbury Road, Wilton.  Office hours 
are Monday-Friday from 8:30 am – 4:30 pm.   

Vehicle permit stickers will not be available for purchase at the Wilton Transfer Station. 

The Wilton Transfer Station accepts solid waste, bulky waste, and recyclables that originate in the 
Town of Wilton.  A vehicle permit sticker and tickets are required for any residential vehicle delivering 
waste to the Transfer Station.  Transfer Station hours are Monday through Thursday from 7:00 am-3:30 
pm and Saturdays from 9:00 am-12:00 pm.  For more information about the Transfer Station, please 
contact the Department of Public Works at (203) 563-0152 or visit the Transfer Station on the Town of 
Wilton website.   

For more information on how to purchase vehicle permit stickers, please contact Wilton Town Clerk at 
townclerk@wiltonct.org or (203) 563-0106. 
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